GRAPEVINE COMMITTEE MEETING
January 21, 2010
 

Attendees:  Jackie V., GV Chair; Sam C., Alternate GV Chair; Jonathan P., GVR-D-40; Greg P.,GVR Another Chance; George B., New GVR Rose-Rich; Christopher S., New Alt GVR Rose-Rich; Ray R., New GVR Eye-Opener; Margaret B., New GVR God Meeting; Tom K., D-51 DCM
Opening: Serenity Prayer
                 Introductions
Secretary's Report:  The December, 2009 report was read and accepted. 
Treasurer's Report:  The treasurer's report for December, 2009 was read and passed by acclamation.  
 
New Business:  
 

a. The GV will try to attend more functions than it did last year and the following events were discussed:

· D-33’s Annual Unity Conference to be held February 26th-28th; to be held at VFW Brazos County; 1447 S. FM 2818; Bryan, TX.  Jackie will talk with Charlie R. DCM-D33 and if the building can support using a laptop, Jackie will utilize hers so that people may order items from the GV if they so desire.  The GV will have a display set up with books available from the GV to be purchased if anyone so desires, packets for anyone interested in becoming a GVR for their Group, back issues of the GV, subscription forms, and post cards for the GV Digital Archives and GV Audio.  Sam C. mentioned that he and his wife would be able to make it there Saturday, the 27th and may stay overnight to help out on Sunday as well.  An update will be provided by Jackie at the next GV monthly meeting to be held on February 18th.
· “City Group” has a new event that will occur every 2nd Saturday of the month at Houston Council on Alcoholism – located at 303 Jackson Hill Street; Houston, TX.  Jackie believes it starts at 5pm and ends at 9pm; and it was agreed that the GV would be present on those months that the SETA Assembly is not in session.  A motion was made and accepted that if “City Group” would allow the GV to hand out free tickets as people registered, the GV would give away either a free subscription to the GV Magazine, Digital Archives or GV Audio, and the next month that the GV participated, it would give away one of the books that the GV publishes.

· Aggieland Convention, August 6-8, 2010; Best Western Atrea at Old Town Center; 1920 Austin’s Colony Pkwy; Bryan, TX  77802;  979-731-5300 or 888-884-3774 for reservation ($99/night).
· ICYPAA/Texas Young People Convention/Conference.  It was discussed that the GV needs to reach out to the young people in AA (an area that we did not get a chance to do last year).  Jonathan P. said he would check out situation in regard to Texas Young People Convention/Conference and Sam C. volunteered to get more information on ICYPAA events that will occur in 2010.  Both will report their findings at the next GV meeting to be held February 18th.

b. Jackie explained to the new GVR’s that their main function was to let their group members know about the GV Magazine and that the best way to do so would be to hand out back issues to members of their group that have never read the GV.  She mentioned that what she does at her home group is when asked if there are any AA announcements, she addresses the group by stating:  “Yes, my name is Jackie and I’m your GV Rep.  (and she has a handful of back GV issues in her hand).  Is there anyone here who has never read the GV? (as hands raise and as she is giving out back issues she explains…) The GV is the 2nd oldest literature in AA history, right behind the Big Book.  It was established in 1944 to get the message in print to the soldiers in WW II.  It is now an International magazine published monthly, and what I have given you is compliments of (your Group’s Name).  Enjoy.”  She also explained that she has taken out the old subscription form and replaced it with the newest one available.
c. Toward the end of the meeting, back issues of the GV along with new GV Subscription forms placed in each one were given to the new 4 GVR’s that were in attendance along with extra GV Subscription forms for them to hand out to anyone that would be interested in subscribing.  Jackie suggested that each new GV Rep call Myra in NYC  (212-870-3018) to request the following free items:  GV Catalogs, GV Magazine subscription forms, post cards for Audio GV and Digital Archives (both of which can now be purchased on a one month trial basis of $4.00).  Greg P. also went into a little bit more detail how to utilize the GV Digital Archives by utilizing the “search engine” whereupon any article from 1944 to the present will appear with those words/word selected and that he found it very beneficial in his own recovery.

d. Discussion on the Districts that have lost their 2009 GV Reps and what the GV can do to find their replacements was “tabled” for next month so that we could get to the “Sharing Session”.  Jackie stated she would also have a more detailed account as to what Districts and when they meet.
 

Sharing Session:
Jackie requested that when sharing, please divulge any upcoming events that people were aware of so that the GV can be aware of those events and hopefully be able to attend.

a. Jackie – earlier in the meeting she had talked about the SETA conference held on Jan. 8-10th.  She had given special thanks to Eddie A.; Ken S.; Sam C.; Carolyn C.; Tom K.: Robert H.; Greg L.; and Gus H. (for use of his screen and projector).  She felt that the GV “drawing” was a success and that the Grand Prize was a handmade clock donated by Dale C.; 2nd prize consisted of the most recent books published by the GV which were “A Rabbit Walks Into a Bar”, “Beginners Book”, and “Voices of Long Term Sobriety”; 3rd prize was a free one year subscription to either the GV Magazine, Digital Archives or GV Audio.

b. Sam C. D-81: mentioned that he spoke at Texas City 518 Group on 1/15/2010 describing his story briefly and how he got into service work and a little bit about the GV.  Afterwards about 3-4 people expressed an interest in subscribing to the GV.  He also mentioned that the GV in D-81 in Galveston area is going strong.  He will check to see if 33rd Street is having their 60th Anniversary at the end of May and also when D-81 will be having their “Service Workshop”
c. Jonathan P. D-40:  He feels very privileged to be a part of D-40 for their groups are very active in the GV and he has been able to get various GV literature and items to the GV Reps that he is aware of in his District.  In his district there is talk of having two events this year, one in the Spring and one in the Fall and he will try and have the dates for both by the next GV Meeting.

d. George B. (new GV Rep for Rose-Rich Group) is new to service and he is leading the Thursday noon GV meeting.  His group meets M-F at noon and 6:30pm; Sat & Sun. breakfast meeting at 8am.

e. Christopher S. (new Alt. GV Rep for Rose-Rich Group) mentioned that he will attend GV monthly meetings when George B. cannot.

f. Ray R. (new GV Rep for Eye-Opener, La Porte, TX) was a little concerned about making the monthly GV meetings due to the distance.  Jackie assured him that if it was too far, that’s okay because he would be getting the minutes every month and she would get him in contact with the District GV rep for his group.  Tom K. was able to spend some time with him after the meeting.
g. Greg P. (GV rep for Katy Big Book):  Group is doing well and he is starting to talk more to the group about Digital Archives.
h. Margaret B. (new GV Rep for God Meeting in D-40) is looking forward to learning more about what she needs to do and Jonathan P. (District 40 GV Rep) was able to spend some time with her after the meeting to give her a “Welcome Packet”, etc.
 

 Closed with the Declaration of Responsibility.

Respectfully submitted,

Jackie V./Secretary Pro-Tem for Lisa W. who was unable to attend.
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